
3A Task Force                                             Minutes:  6/20/18 Meeting
Approved:  8-22-18 / Posted:  8-28-18

Attendees:

Committee Members:  Deirdre Anderson, Bryce Blair, Paul Healey, Allan Perrault, Judy Sneath

Town Representatives:  Engineering Dept -- Roger Fernandes, Tom Molinari

Participating Guests: HFD Steve Murphy; HPD Glenn Olsson

Discussion Topic:

1. Meeting called to order at 7pm, and Paul Healey agreed to take minutes. 

2. Motion by Bryce Blair seconded by Alan Perrault to adopt minutes from March 19, 2018 meeting.  
Unanimous approved.

3. Roger Fernandes updated the committee on Pilot Road Diet, including information from monitoring 
equipment, feedback from public safety officials, and project-related communications; common questions:

 What will new design look like?
 How do emergency vehicles pass?

 Why is the roadway, past Martins Lane, necked down to Muzzi’s Corner?

Roger Fernandes also indicated that the rotary was not part of the diet; that Mass Dot was the organization 
to contact re: road repair although Hingham would also facilitate this; Town website under 3A Task Force 
would have the CTPS report regarding accident stats.

4. Chief Olsson briefed the Task Force on meeting with Police/Fire Forces from Hull, Hingham & Cohasset-

Emergency Evacuation Plan in place, no disruption of public safety mission, no delays, and no accidents; 10-

15 citations for excessive noise (honking deliberately to disturb the peace), speeds in the 30 MPH range.

5. Public comments relative to road diet from the following individuals: 

Stephan Dugan 103 Kilby Street Hingham

Vincent Mangili 109 Summer Street Hingham

Steven Gusenoff 119 Gordon Road Waban  /Hull

Robert Broker 15 Barnes Road Hingham

Liza O’Reilly 19 Porters Cove Road Hingham

Lara Thompson 20 Martins Lane Hingham

Mary Beth Reen 218 Hull Street Hingham

David White 218 Hull Street Hingham

Donald Tarzia 264 East Street Hingham

Dorothy Tarzia 264 East Street Hingham

Evie O’Neil 28 Cadish Ave Hull

Heather O’Neil 28 Cadish Ave Hull  / Needham

Chris Daly 3 Button Cove Road Hingham

Eilish Broderick-Murphy 31 Cliff Road Hingham

Trisha Meahl 61 Summer Street Hingham

Gabe Dutra 79 Summer Street Hingham

Craig Summers 81 Summer Street Hingham

Polly Rowe 9 Rockview Road Hull



6. Roger Fernandes briefed the group on meetings with abutting commercial property owners regarding safety

improvements proposed for the corridor from the Bathing Beach east through the rotary.

7. Discussed next steps in meeting MassDOT timeline and addressing design alternatives, including:

A. Limits of work to the west

B. T intersection at North St., signalizing right turns onto Summer

C. Left turn off Summer Street (heading west) onto Water Street

D. Location of sidewalk on north side from North St to rotary, and flexibility in roadway width and design

E. Location for exit from Super Petroleum gas station, currently into rotary

F. Stacking lane for left turns into Hingham Maritime Center

G. Configuration Martins Lane to Muzzi’s Corner

H. Pedestrian crosswalks around the Rotary and pedestrian flow through corridor

I. Landscape plan

8. Assigned working groups as liaisons to review design options A-I:
a.  Judy Sneath/Paul Healey working on items B & C
b. Deirdre Anderson working on items E, F, G
c. Bryce Blair and Allan Perrault working on items A, D, H, I

9. Next meeting is scheduled for August 22, 2018. Future meetings scheduled for September 10th and 
September 26t.  Goal is to have a 25% design submitted by early 2019.

10. Adjourned at 9 pm.

Minutes Submitted by:  Paul Healey




